
From: Michael Pearson
To: Wendy Farley-Campbell
Cc: Nancy Pearson; John Pearson; Brandt Melick; Jed Truett
Subject: Fwd: Photos of Phase II Fairway Estates Current foliage
Date: Wednesday, May 10, 2023 12:56:25 PM

Hi Wendy,  

I read your AIS provided earlier today, and I noticed a few items that are incorrect.
I'll talk about those below.

The first item is on page 3, 4th paragraph. You stated as follows:
"The property was mostly cleared in 2020, and so none of the open space areas are
in their natural condition". It is true we had a contractor mow/grind a major portion
of the site in order for Gene Wobbe to create a topographic map. Since 2020, there
has been substantial growth in the entire area (see photos from 4/25/23) I took on
April 25 from several directions showing each boundary to illustrate its immense
growth. As I mentioned some time ago, none of the root systems of the foliage were
removed. The photos make it clear the entire 10 acres are very much in their
"natural condition," including salal, rhododendrons, and many other species.  Thus,
all phases in this plat do consist of native vegetation.

Open Space along 6th Fairway:   The five feet designated in our most recent
preliminary plan was mistakenly labeled as "nature trail" and should be labeled as
"open space/buffer." Per the City's PUD code relating to Open Space, paragraph
E.1. the 5 ft strip along the eastern boundary qualifies as "Common Open Space",
(outside the required 25% of Recreation use area) as it contains natural features
worthy of preservation and will be left unimproved. It is our intention it will
remain in its natural, "Native vegetation" condition. Accordingly, this five ft. area is
outside the 25% recreation rule as tract "A" makes up the entire square footage for
this requirement.  
Please let all parties, including the Planning Commission, know that we do not want
this as a Nature trail, never intended it as one, and we apologize for confusing this
issue by mistakenly labeling it as a nature path on our previous plat.

All responses to the testimonies sent from the public to the City will be emailed to
you and Clare in another email.

I do hope my comments and photos will be helpful.

We have responses to all the letters of testimony except one and are working on that
right now.  I will have those responses to you before the end of the day.  Is that 5:00
pm?  
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I have also had overhead drone shots taken of the Phases that may be helpful and
will email those in a separate email because the files are large.

Best regards,
Michael
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